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Lions Club President Joe Skaff, 

Dear Lions, this past Friday's Cioppino Feed was 
a very successful evening and I just want to thank 
you all.  

In terms of some of our bigger projects, the Ciop-
pino and Lobster Feeds are probably the most all-
consuming. The event consumes the club's ener-
gy is many ways and the outcome does, in fact, 
take bits of each of us. I'm very happy to have 
worked alongside, shared ideas with and worked 
as "people-movers" with you throughout the even-
ing.  

The morning was all in setting up the hall, prep-
ping salad, bread, and the fixings for the Cioppino 
itself. During the evening, I was excited to see 
such an outpouring of fellowship between you, 
our members, and the people who came to sup-
port the event. 

For me, observing the entire thing from the 'coffee 
guy's' perspective, I am also very impressed and 
proud of our young people. I really don't think ei-
ther the elementary or the high school kids fully 
understood how busy they were going to be dur-
ing the night, but they really did a great job, don't 
you think? 

I witnessed a ton of smiles, lots of laughter, loads 
of compliments and an over-all great time. I fully 
enjoyed the fellowship of our members while pre-
paring, serving, cleaning, greeting (schmoozing!).  

I'm proud of Kenny for taking point for this event. I 
know that he worked very hard on all aspects 
leading up to and during the event, and the down 
and dirty part of the clean up afterwards. 

Over the past few months, I stand proud of the 

Annual Harvey ñDustyò Rhodes Cioppino Dinner 

many things we do for both individuals and corpo-
rately, for our community. I've tried to highlight 
something at every week's meeting and this Ciop-
pino dinner capped off a great month.  

In general, I want to say something that I've 
thought of since Friday evening. I'd like you to 
hear my heart regarding what active member-
ship means to me, and how we can proudly wear 

the mantle of SERVICE. 

My first thought is that we all define "success" in 
different ways. 
For some, our 
Cioppino dinner's 
success is meas-
ured in terms of 
profit; how did 
we do financial-
ly? Kenny kept 
saying, at least 
at the last 8 
meetings, that if 
everyone just 
sells their 4 tickets, we'll be good. 
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For some, "success" is defined by how we represented ourselves; as the "face of Lions" did we greet 
people with a smile, take time to talk, make the opportunity to see that people are having a good time?  
I know that we will have members who define "success" by the amount of publicity that was put out and 
how people actually heard of the event. I spoke with many people Friday night, every single person I 
spoke with, outside of an upset neighbor (another story, another time), said that they were having a 
GREAT time! "Success." 

Here's an interesting FACTOID that has taken up a band-width of my brain: We had 37 active members 
working at the Cioppino dinner this year. We have 57 members on our Sonora Lions Club roster! Con-
cern? Worry about it? Find out why? Let it go? All have come to my little pea-brain yet so has the fact 
that we are all VOLUNTEERS and I, nor anyone else, can MAKE members come to an event. Those 
who have stood behind the pulpit will also share with you that there is a very tender balance between ag-
gressively addressing this non-participation thing and either letting it go or finding out from each of the 
people who weren't there WHY they weren't there. Individually. This is what I'm going to do and, note to 
Kenny and Jerri, you too will have to find a measure to deal with. 

A few of the members who weren't at the event couldn't attend. I know that physical ailments and health 
issues were problematic for some. A few may have had time/date/day conflicts. It is Easter weekend, af-
ter all and I'm the first to tell you that family will always come before Cioppino. BUT...... 

Look, the bottom line is that I'm absolutely proud of you who came, who took time away from family to 
provide the service we gave. I'm not going to get stuck in how many hours you worked, (although we do 
need to know), how hard you worked, how much sweat you lost or how tired every muscle in your body 
was. Instead, I just want to thank you for being my friends and for having my "6", at meetings, at projects, 
events and fundraisers. And by the way, all of you are awesome. love ya' all, Joe 

Lion President Joe Skaff 
alohaskaff@sbcglobal.net 
www.sonoralions.org 
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March 7 
Many thanks to Lion Jerri Regelin for taking 
notes at this meeting. 
The meeting was 
opened in regular form 
by  Lion President Joe 
Skaff.  Our guests, Ja-
net and Vernon Nasera-
to, and todayôs speaker 
Robin Walters were in-
troduced, and they were 
serenaded with the Wel-
come song.  
Lions Mal Perry, Glenn Gottschall, Jerri Regelin, 
and Pres Joe Skaff were fined for various infrac-
tions.  
The Secret Lion was Jim Henry, and he collected 
from every Lion present. 
There were no Birthdays or Anniversaries this 
week. 

Announcements:  
Reminder that the Zone Student Speaker com-
petition is tonight at 6:30 PM. ~  Raffle gifts are 

still needed for the Cioppino dinner. Please give 
them to Lion Judy Meeks. 

Happy/Sad Bucks: 
Lion Tim Atchley is happy? about the snow. ~ 
Lion Kenny Ayers spoke to Lion Linda LaFlamme, 
and she is doing better. ~ Lion Bob Bader picked 
up his sister, and her daughter graduated.  

Raffle: 
A dozen fresh eggs was raffled off for $5.50. Raffle 
winners today were Lions Mal Perry and Jerry Jen-
sen, and Bud Regelin won the use of the Critter next 
week. 
Speaker: 
Our speaker today was 
Robin Walters, of the Pro-
ject Feed Our Kids. This 
group works with the 
schools to help the kids 
(and families) that have fall-
en through the cracks of 
Government Agency help. 
Their motto is ñIf you can dream it, we can build 
itò, and their goal is to make the lives of Tuolumne 
County children better. They provide a healthy 
meal to the kids, and also needed clothing. They 
have a kitchen where children are taught to cook, 
and a garden to learn about growing nutritious 
food. Anyone can make a difference by volunteer-
ing time or teaching the children a skill, or donat-
ing money, food, or clothing.  

Special Door Prize Winner 
Judy Stafford 

Winner of the $500 gift 
certificate from  

Sonora Trading Post 

Read to Succeed 
table at Cioppino Dinner 
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March 14 
The meeting was opened in regular form by  
Lion President Joe Skaff. Lion Jerry Jensen intro-
duced our speaker, Brian Wayland of Sierra  
Pacific Industries, and the members vocalized the 
Welcome song. 
Lion Tamer today was Chris Link, who fined 
Lion Kenny Ayers for not wearing Lions insignia, 
refusing to believe Kennyôs claim of wearing Lions 
Club boxer shorts.  

Birthdays/Anniversaries:  
Yesterday was the birthday of Lion Jim Henry, 
and a shocking and disorderly rendition of the 
Birthday song was sung to him. 

Announcements:  
A Read to Succeed program report was given 
by Lions Wendy Penhallegon, Ruth and John  
Moyer. The first group of Kindle Fires was given 
away yesterday, the 13

th
, at the Jamestown Ele-

mentary  School, in a fun and enthusiastic assem-
bly. The Summerville assemblies have been 
changed to Friday, March 16

th
, and members are 

encouraged to attend to show support of the club. 
The CPR class is now being offered at just $3 
per person, and will be Wednesday, April 11

th
 at 

1:30 and 3:30 PM here at the Pine Tree Restau-
rant.  
The last collection of 
peanut butter and jelly 
will be on April 4

th
 for the 

project started by Jame-
son Patterson. She is 
the delightful student 
who spoke to us last Au-
gust about collecting 

Lions Wendy & 
Tom just finishing 
up an interview 
with Connie Flolo-
Odea on Stock-
ton's KXVS Lions 
We Serve program. 
Look it up on 
Youtube! 

PB&J to be distributed through ATCCA. She has 
worked so hard on this project that she has been 
named ATCCAôs Outstanding Person of the Year!!  
Lion Jim Gormely 
reminded members 
that the club has 
made a commitment 
to become a 100% 
LCIF club, and he is 
collecting the $20 
from each member to 
achieve that goal. If 
this causes anyone 
difficulty, just speak 
to Lion Jim. 
Lion Jim Gormely 
and his wife  Joanne 
are now official drivers for Meals on Wheels ï 
Congratulations and thanks!! 

Announcements: 
Lion Kenny Ayers gave a report on the status of 
the Cioppino dinner, and thanked Lion Ruth Moyer 
for approaching the Sonora Trading Post for the 
grand prize at the Cioppino raffle. The store gra-
ciously donated a gift certificate for $500. ~ With a 
number of members volunteering, the club will 
cook a hamburger and fixings lunch at the Disa-
bled Skiers event at Dodge Ridge on Saturday, 
the 24

th
 of March. Come on out and watch the ski-

ers! Will any club members ski???  

Happy/Sad Bucks: 
Lion Ruth Moyer told of their son Mike, who 
lives in Cheyenne, winning a fly fishing float trip 
down the Platte River. The best part is he wants 
his Mom to come to Wyoming this summer and 
join him on the river! ~ Lion Mike Eachus is sad 
after hearing of the passing of Stephen Hawking. ~ 
Lion Jim Gormely is sad after hearing the lousy 
rendition of todayôs patriotic song. ~ Lion Linda 
LaFlamme ñIs backò after battling her health is-
sues, and looking great. 

Secret Lion: 
The Secret Lion was Nick Reuter, who said eve-
ryone shook or bumped his hand, so everyone 
had to contribute at least a quarter to the pot. 

Raffle Winners: 
Raffle winners were Lions Wendy Penhallegon 
and Nick Reuter, and the Critter was won by Lion 
Kenny Ayers. 
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{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ {ǇŜŀƪŜǊ /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ 
Pictured below (left to right) Judges Craig Pedro and Diana Fredlund, Marie Schermeister, Contest 
Chairman Lion Bob Bader and other judges Don Moore and Darrell Slocum.  Marie was the winner of 
the Zone Level Lions Student Speakerôs Contest on March 14th. Marie, a 

junior at Summerville Union High 
School, is shown receiving her Certifi-
cate and $150 cash award from Lion 
Bob Bader. Marie will next compete at 
the Lions Mountain Region level 
on April 8 in San Andreas.  The ulti-
mate winner of the Lions Multiple Dis-
trict Four 81st Annual Student Speak-
ers Program will receive $21,000 in 
scholarship funds. 

March 21 
The meeting was opened in regular form by Li-
on President Joe Skaff, who remarked it was so 
interesting to watch the different ways members 
got up from their chairs ï some so spritely and 
some a lot slower! We are just glad we are able to 
be here and can get up at all! 
Lion Pres Joe also noted how many have for-
gotten that we should all just do fist bumps or no 
touching at all, since the flu season is still going 
strong. Please donôt hug or grab your friends for a 
few more months.  

Guests: 
A guest, Mark Plummer, who is a member of 
the Sonora City Council was introduced. Due to a 
scheduling confusion, he will be our speaker next 
week. Today our speakers are Lion Tim and Kathy 
Atchley, who will talk about the Seeds of Dignity 
Ministries in the Philippine Islands. 

Tail Twister: 
A few bucks were collected by our Tail Twister 
Lion Jim Gormely from members who neglected to 
wear Lions insignia today, but Secret Lion Frank 
Meckler said everyone had shook or bumped his 
hand, so he was unable to add to the coffers. 

Birthdays/Anniversaries: 
Two Birthday boys, Lions Bob Presson and 
Robert Schuman were not present, so we were 
unable to regale them with song. 

Announcements: 
The first of three readings of the slate of officers 
for next year was read by Lion VP Kenny Ayers. 
Lion members have the right to challenge or com-
ment on any of the names.  

Speaker: 
Brian Wayland was 
our speaker today, and 
gave an interesting talk 
about the job of 
ñgetting logs to the 
millsò. He is a licensed 
forester who has been 
working in the timber 
industry for 35 years. 
His employer, Sierra 
Pacific Industries, has 
been a private family 
business for three generations. The company 
owns over two million acres of trees that they con-
trol and manage. They are the second largest pro-
ducer of wood in the United States, and own 10 
sawmills in Washington and California. Their mills 
burn chips and wood waste to produce energy to 
run the mill equipment and drying kilns, and thus 
do not have much excess waste products. Their 
foresters and biologists work on preservation, 
growth, and environmental factors. Problems with 
fires and insect mortality are causing long term 
lack of lumber. Other problems facing the industry 
are fewer people who want to work in the lumber 
in the timber or mills, the cost of equipment need-
ed to harvest the trees, the cost of doing needed 
government paperwork, and the cost of trucks that 
have to meet strict state and national regulations.  

Marble Draw: 
ñLuckyò Lion Jerri Regelin won the chance again 
to win the pot of $208.50, but unluckily pulled out 
a white marble. 
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March 28 
The meeting was opened in regular form by our 
Lion President Joe Skaff, who welcomed our five 
guests. They included Ethel Cole, wife and driver 
of Lion Ron; Steve Bailey, the son of Lion Ray 
Bailey, Dean 
and Daniel 
Berg, the sons 
of Lion Paul; 
and our speaker 
today, Melinda 
Fleming, the 
guest of Lions 
Glenn Gottschall 
and Jerry Jen-
sen. A melodious rendition of the Welcome Song 
was sung to them.  

Secret Lion: 
The Secret Lion was Judy Meeks, who was able to 
fine Lions Ellie D., Charlene D., John P., Ed B., Ron 
C., and Chris L. 
Announcements: 
Lion Kenny Ayers talked about the schedules 
for picking up supplies, and other preparations for 

A report on the Cioppino dinner was given by 
Lion Kenny A. Only about 100 tickets have been 
sold, and by this time of year, we should have 150 
in hand. The banner is up across the street down-
town. 
Mention was made of the HELP program run by 
the club. This program was started in 1984 and 
moved to the Kaiser Sonora Storage business 
(thanks Diann) in 1990. With the hard work of Li-
ons Dan and Kelly Ward we have provided wheel-
chairs, commodes, bath chairs, canes, walkers, 
crutches, and other items to many people for their 
temporary use.  Great job!!! 

Happy/Sad Bucks: 
Lion Diann Kaiser proudly said her grandson will 
be racing in the Indy 500 on Sunday May 27

th
. ~ 

Lion Kailen Hill is happy he is here, but had a sad 
buck for the problem he had when he got his truck 
stuck in the snow in his driveway. ~ Lion John Mo-
yer talked about a fellow Lion in Wyoming, Dale 
Kidd, an excellent and avid fisherman even though 
he became blind following a surgery. ~ Lion Joe 
Skaff discussed a letter he received from Lion Ron 
Cole, who says he is sad that he cannot continue 
to be as active in the club as he has been, due to 
age and health problems. We all just love having 
him around! 
A dozen fresh eggs were raffled off to Lion 
Kailen Hill for $6. 

Raffle winners: 
Winners today were Lions Kelly Ward, Dennis 
Schroeder, and Nick Reuter. The Critter was also 
won by Lion Kelly Ward. 
 

Speakers: 
After a trip to the 
Philippines in 2009, 
Lion Tim Atchley and 
his wife Kathy decid-
ed they wanted to 
spend their retire-
ment helping the 
people of the islands. 
They are involved 
with The Seeds of 
Dignity Ministries, a 
faith based group 

with many different aspects of help, mainly in the 
southern part of the islands. This area is mostly 
Muslim, and at the moment not too safe. The 
group helps with schools, and provides preschool 
kids with meals.  They tell stories to the children 

using puppets, or provide craft projects, while they 
wait to be seen in medical or dental clinics. The 
Sonora Lions Club, in conjunction with the Digos 
Metro Lions Club from that area, help sponsor the 
medical clinics. Now the Ministry has teamed up 
with three hospitals there to do needed orthopedic 
surgeries, such as repair of club feet. They spon-
sor an orphanage, the Haven of Hope, where chil-
dren without decent home lives can live until they 
are 18 years of age. They provide scholarships for 
college, and in the last few years have distributed 
25 to 30 thousand Bibles. They distribute water 
filters, shoes, and clothing. In Mindanao, they 
have set up a program where persons can pur-
chase their own boats over time, which provides 
them with the means for a good living for their 
families, and currently 74 boats on contract. A 
similar program provides put-put bicycle taxis (47 
at the moment) to other residents. All of these var-
ious projects help to provide a better and healthier 
life to so many people, and all who help in these 
endeavors deserve many, many thanks.  

Marble Draw: 
Lion Judy Meeks drew the winning ticket, which 

just happened to be her ticket, but she still could 

not pull out the black marble and win the pot. 
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the Cioppino dinner this Friday. ~ Sunday, April 8
th
 

is the date for the Mountain region Student Speak-
er contest at San Andreas. ~ Lions Wendy Pen-
hallegon and John Moyer reported on the Read To 
Succeed program. Approximately 1100 students 
were involved in this program in four different ele-
mentary schools, and they read 4950 books. Kin-
dle Fire tablets with cases were given to 27 de-
lighted students. It is hoped another school can be 
added to the program next year. The RTS Dining 
Out raffle has been set up to make this program 
self-sustaining. Lions Jan Newman and Jim Henry 
helped with the presentations, and Lion Jim said 
he wished more members had attended an as-
sembly. Lion Joe Skaff commented on the value of 
reading. ~ Lion Glenn Gottschall read a message 
from Amy Falken, the chairman of TMAP. She re-
ported that TMAP has been selected to receive 
the Volunteers Champion Award for the 2018 
ñVolunteers ï The Heart of Tuolumne Countyò. 
This includes a $500 cash gift, to be donated to 
the cause or organization of TMAPôs choice, in-
cluding banking it in the TMAP fund. Congratula-
tions!! 

Happy/Sad Bucks: 
Lion Jerri Regelin is very happy that some of 
her grandchildren, whom she has not had contact 
with for a number of years, have reached out and 
contacted her. ~ Lion Kenny Ayers said his wife 
has now retired, and he has changed the lock on 
his gun case. ~ Lion Paul Berg remarked that he 
loves his boys. ~ Lion Ellie Duste had a sad buck, 
since her friend John Honesto is still missing. ~ 
Lion Mike Eachus reported he misread his calen-
dar and went to the Elks Lodge LAST Friday to 
help set up for the Cioppino dinner, but found no 
one there. ~ Lion Ron Cole thanked the club mem-
bers for their kind thoughts and concerns. ~ In a 
verbose manner Lion Ray Bailey said he had 
nothing to say.  

Raffle Winners:  
Winners today were Lions Paul Berg, Phil Bay-
less, and Mike Eachus. The Critter was won by 
Lion Jan Newman. 

Program: 
Lion Glenn Gottschall introduced Melinda Flem-
ing from TuCARE, the Toulumne County Alliance 
for Resources and Environment, an organization 
that supports the wise use of our public and pri-
vate lands. She is a former high school teacher 
who has lived in Toulumne for 40 years, and now 

teaches part time at 
Columbia College. 
TuCARE was started 
in 1988, and in 1992 
the group realized it 
needed to educate 
youth about our nat-
ural resources, and 
to bring awareness 
of the economic val-
ue of these various segments, such as timber, 
power generation, tourism, mining, and agricul-
ture. Their ñTours for Kids Programò was devel-
oped for all grade levels and is comprised of field 
trips, classroom presentations, resource materi-
als, and community events. Yearly they host a 
Natural Resource Tour for invited guests from lo-
cal business, educators, and government agen-
cies, and a Legislative Natural Resource Tour.   
The chance to draw the winning Black Marble 

was won by Lion Nick Reuter, but sadly, he too 

pulled out a white marble. And the pot continues 

to increase! 

Modesto 500 Lions Club 
Crab Feed 

PDG Tom Penhallegon, Judy Meeks, Garienn & 
Bob Bader, Rayma Garcia, Jerri & Bud Regelin 
joined a young diner to enjoy a crab dinner on 
March 10th with the Modesto 500 Lions Club 
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Recap of Sonora Lionsô Read to Succeed Program 2017-18 

Committee Members:  (Lions all) Wendy & Tom Penhallegon, John & Ruth Moyer, Jim Henry 

Service Hours total ï 115 hours (5 members). This does not include separate hours related to the RTS Dinner Raffle 

and collection of gift certificates, and ticket sales, etc.  

 

Schools included:  4, Jamestown, Chinese Camp, Summerville, and Sonora Elementary schools  

Students affected: Approximately 1100 students  

Number of Kindles/covers/stylusôs awarded: 27 
 

Cost: Approximately $1400+ 

 

The Sonora Lions Read to Succeed Program went very well this year.  Two of the schools were repeats from last 

year, so they had a much better idea of what to do and how to do it.  Chinese Camp Science Academy and Sonora 

Elementary were included this year, and separate presentations were given to those schools to introduce the pro-

gram to the teachers and/or students.  Pre-contest presentations were made to Jamestown, CCSA, and Summerville 

to give it a little extra personal touch and Roary, the Sonora Lions mascot was at all those presentations also. The 

Sonora Ele teachers elected to present the program directly to the students instead of us coming in and doing the 

presentation, due to the logistical problems of getting all the students assembled.  

 

Complete numbers are not in yet from Sonora Elementary as the Kindle presentation was just yesterday. What we 

are providing in this report is a best guess from the Principal Chris Boyle as to the number of books read.  

 

Jamestown: 2831 books and tests completed 

Chinese Camp: 57 books and tests completed  

Summerville: 768 books and tests completed  

Sonora: 1294 books and tests completed  

TOTAL: 4,950 books read  

Beginning next year, we have a better chance at being able to compile numbers as to how this contest has affected/

improved the studentsô reading ability, skills, and grade/reading levels. It usually takes a minimum of 3 years to 

start compiling statistics, with 5 years giving us a better idea of the help this program is bringing to our local stu-

dents. Also, we would like to expand this program to another school in our county next year. 

 

One thing we have noticed over these past 2 years is the lower grades read far more books than the upper grade stu-

dents.  This is due to many factors, including the amount of school work expected from the students, after school 

activities, size of the books, etc. Our hope will be to catch the younger readers now, get them excited about reading, 

and having these habits continue on as they grow and age.   

Summerville 
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Sunshine Report 
The following cards have been sent: 

 

Get Well  
John Moyer - Surgery 

Bob Presson - In & out of the hospital 
 

Birthday Cards  
3/13 Jim Henry 

3/18 Bob Presson 
3/22 Robert Schuman 

 Warm Regards, 

Janet Hart, Sunshine Chair    

Janet Hart janetrhart39@gmail.com 

If you are a Lion and enjoying  

this newsletter, Share it!  

If you are enjoying this 
newsletter and are not a Lion, 
we would encourage you to 
become one.  

For more information call  

Lion Jerri Regelin 

  Membership Chair 

  (209)532-7828 

Sonora Lions Club 

Ear of the Lion 

March, 2018 

I have initiated three new Ear of the Lion clients 
this month but they have not yet finished the pro-
cess.  Additionally, we have shipped several used 
hearing aids and accessories to the EOL facility in 
Clovis but Terry Brooks has not yet sent me a re-
ceipt.  
Lion Tim Atchley 

Sonora 

Jamestown/Chinese Camp 

http://mail.com/

